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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Chair: John Holmes,  
Whitehouse Barn, Main Street, Etton  
East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PG 

Telephone: 01430 810797    
 Email: holmesja@btinternet.com 

Clerk: Alan Bravey, 
3 Ruskin Way, Brough, 

East Riding of Yorkshire HU15 1GW 
Telephone: 01482 662292 

Email: ettonpc@outlook.com 

 

 

10th March 2022 
 
To: All Members of the Parish Council      
 
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
I hereby give notice that a meeting of Etton Parish Council will take place at 7:30pm, 
MONDAY, 14 March 2022 at the Village Hall, Main Street, Etton, HU17 7PG. The Agenda for 
the Parish Council meeting is as set out below. 
 
Members of the public and press are welcome to attend and may make representation to the 
Council in the Public Participation period, which will be at the start of the meeting.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
Clerk to the Parish Council 
 

A G E N D A 
 
 
 
Public Participation:  To receive any questions / issues from the public 
 
 
1. To receive any apologies for absence. 
 
2. To record declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests by any member of the 

Council in respect of the agenda items below.  
 
3. To receive and agree to sign at a later date the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, 

held on Monday 8 November 2021.  
 
4. To raise any issues with / receive updates from Ward Councillors  
 
5. Action Log Update – Clerk 
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6. To receive any issues / resident’s feedback received by Councillors 
 

7. To receive the following correspondence: 
 

 Various ,Queen’s Jubilee Commemorative Items 

 Humberside Police, Jan – March, Beverley Rural Update 

 ERYC, Proposal to Adopt Town and Parish Council Charter 

 Lord Lieutenant, Details on Queens Jubilee 

 Cllr Greenwood, Details of the ERYC Platinum Jubilee Fund 

 HWRCC, YOR Bulking Oil Buying Scheme 

 ERYC, Devolution Update 

 ERYC, Invite to a Parish Council Network Meeting  

 ERYC, Preliminary enquiry on a community governance review 
 

8. To consider a planning application to erect a conservatory to front following demolition of 
existing conservatory, 2 Templar View, Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7FG 

 
9. To receive an update from the Pond Sub-Committee – Councillor Stott / Clerk 
 
10. To discuss arrangements for the Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations – Clerk / Councillor Stott 
 
11. To agree whether to restart the community pub evening – Councillor Holmes 
 
12. To receive an update on the Open Gardens Proposal – Councillor Yeo 
 
13.   To agree accounts for payment 
 
14. To agree agenda items for the Annual Parish Assembly and the Annual Parish Council 

meeting on 9 May 2022 at 7pm. 
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ETTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

10 January 2022 
 
 
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Riding, Sleight, Stott, Ward, Widd and Yeo. 
 
Ward Councillor Greenwood for agenda item 3/22. 
 
Apologies were received from Councillor Horton. 
 
There were 2 members of the public in attendance. 
 
The meeting was held at Etton Village Hall.  
 
1/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made. 
 
2/22 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council 
meeting held on the 8th November 2021 should be approved as a correct record and signed by 
the Chairman. 
 
3/22 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – The meeting discussed complaints made by residents 
regarding speeding at the east end of the Village.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed 
to install speed monitoring equipment in the new financial year.  Councillor Greenwood offered 
to lend support if required. 
 
4/22 ACTION LOG UPDATE – Funding for the defibrillator at Low Gardham had been secured, 
although not yet confirmed, through the Cadey Foundation following a donation by the Humber 
Emergency Planning Centre.   The Pond Sub-committee was due to meet later in the week, but 
was still finding contractors unwilling to quote due to other work commitments.  Councillor Yeo 
had compiled information from resident’s living memory on the historical commercial uses of 
current Etton residential buildings for the Blue Plaque project.  However, despite extensive local 
research, it had not been possible to confirm the data from historical records, or to go back 
further in time.  It was possible, but unlikely, that some information would be available at the 
National Archives.  It was agreed that the existing knowledge gathered would be preserved by 
capturing on maps provided by Councillor Stott, with a view of sharing on the website, or 
creating an infographic, possibly launched as a Jubilee event.  The bus stop litter bin had been 
replaced and re-sited.  Councillor Stott had written to the estate asking for their permission to 
relocate the village beacon to the field near to the pond.  Councillors Widd and Sleight felt that 
they would be able to move the beacon if approval was given.  The proposed pub night had 
been scoped but postponed due to the current COVID wave.  An application had been 
submitted to East Riding of Yorkshire Council to register the Light Dragoon as a community 
asset and the owner had also been informed.  The recent newsletter and word of mouth had 
helped raised the membership of the community whatsapp group to 40 people.  The Christmas 
tree lighting had been very well attended.  It was agreed to bring forward the Village Picnic to 
coincide with the Platinum Jubilee extended Bank Holiday weekend, and to apply for ERYC 
funding to provide refreshments.  Councillor Sleight offered the use of his barn and it was 
agreed that volunteers would be sought from community to help coordinate the event.  There 
had not yet been a reply from the ERYC enforcement officer on the issues raised regarding 40 
Main Street.  ERYC had advised the all the Parish street lights would be fitted with LED bulbs at 
some point, and that the Parish Council could accelerate this programme but there would be a 
financial cost. It had been agreed to install one LED by the Light Dragoon as a test.  ERYC had 
also said they would price up the cost of installing the two spare columns, and it was agreed 
that quotes should be obtained to fill the gaps by the Light Dragoon and at the West End of the 
Village.    
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5/22 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATES – Residents at 94 Main Street had advised that the 
dead tree would be removed within the next couple of weeks.  A resident had commented that 
parking on grass verges was causing some to become very worn and muddy, and was blocking 
pavements.  It was agreed to include this in the next newsletter.  There had been an increase in 
dog fouling near to the Light Dragoon pub and it was agreed to raise this in the WhatsApp 
group.     
 
6/22 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be 
received by the Council: 
 

a) ERYC, Planning Approval - Fell 1 no. Copper tree due to outgrowing current location. 
Location: 67 Main Street Etton  

b) ERYC, Advice that Plan B restrictions do not allow virtual parish council meetings  
c) ERYC, Consultation of the Rights of Way Improvement Plan 
d) Resident, Complaint regarding the speed of traffic at the East of the Village 
e) ERYC, Availability of funding available to support work with young people aged 9 to 18 

(19 to 25 SEND). 
f) Resident, Complimenting the Village Xmas Tree 
g) Resident, advising of a damaged catch on Church Walk Gate. 

 
and ii) that the Council would record its thanks for the resident who had agreed to repair the 
Church Walk gate and to fix the WW2 plaque to the War Memorial.   
 
7/22 - TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the 
following accounts had been passed for payment: 
 

 Councillor Holmes, Dog Fouling Sign Expenses - £63.83, and  
 

ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:   
 

 Clerk, December Salary - £53.96 

 December PAYE - £35.60 

 Cllr Holmes, Xmas Tree / Lighting expenses -  £200 
 
8/22 – 2022/23 BUDGET AND PRECEPT – Resolved - That the proposed budget for 2022/23 
should be approved, and the precept set at £5716.87, which represented a 0% increase for 
residents. 
 
9/22 – ITEMS FOR NEXT PARISH COUNCIL – Resolved – that the next meeting of the Parish 
Council would take place at 7:30pm on 14th March 2022, and that start time should be brought 
forward to 7pm if external speakers from on an open village weekend in Etton, and pre-planning 
consultation on affordable housing, wished to attend.   
 
 

 

 

 

SIGNED:        DATE: 

 
 



Etton Parish Council Correspondence Record  

4 January – 9 March 2022 

The Clerk will circulate correspondence when considered appropriate.  If Councillors would like to see a copy of correspondence that has not 

be circulated, please notify the Clerk on ettonpc@outlook.com on 07932 016856. 

Date 
Received 

 

Attached? 
 

From 
 

Purpose of Correspondence 
 

Various N Various Queen’s Jubilee Commemorative Items 
7 January Y Humberside 

Police 
Beverley Rural Update 

10/1/2021 Y ERYC Town and Parish Council Charter: “I am writing to inform you that, following a long period of 
consultation with all town and parish councils in the East Riding, on Wednesday 17 November 
2021, the full Council approved and adopted the Town and Parish Council Charter.  This Charter is 
the result of the Town and Parish Council Communication Review Panel’s first recommendation, 
and its purpose is to encourage fruitful, efficient and candid communication between town and 
parish councils and East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  The Charter draws readers’ attention to the 
fact that we are all, ultimately, here to serve the same residents, and that signatories are committed 
to working together to serve them as well as we can.  However, the Charter also acknowledges that 
there are differences between our councils, and that we can work together most effectively if we can 
be aware of and account for those differences.  During the last 20 months we have worked closely 
together to get key messages out to our residents as we have all battled against COVID, and I am 
sure there is more we can do to improve communication and services for our residents as we move 
forward.  I hope that your council will join ours in adopting the Town and Parish Council Charter.” 
  

19 January N Lord Lieutenant Details on Queens Jubilee, including: The Queen’s Green Canopy (QGC) / NACO Tree Planting 
Day, The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacons 2022, The Big Lunch and Street Parties and The 
Platinum Pudding Competition 
 

19 January  N Cllr Greenwood Details of the ERYC Platinum Jubilee Fund 
25 January N HWRCC YOR Bulking Oil Buying Scheme 



2nd February N ERYC ERYC invited to discuss devolution plan with Government 

11 
February 

Y Humberside 
Police 

Beverley Rural Update 

18 
February 

N ERYC Invite to a Parish Council Network Meeting - Wednesday 16 March at 2pm - 3.30pm, Thursday 

17 March at 7pm - 8.30pm by Zoom.  The aim of them is to build better working relationships 

between our councils. In attendance from East Riding of Yorkshire Council will be: 

 Councillor Owen - Leader of the Council 

 Councillor Elvidge - Portfolio Holder for Community Involvement and Voluntary Sector 

 Darren Stevens - Director of Corporate Resources 

 Mathew Buckley - Head of Legal and Democratic Services 

 Samm Campbell - Senior Committee Manager 

The agenda will cover the following, as well as taking questions from clerks and councillors:  

1. The Town and Parish Council Charter 

2. The revised Code of Conduct 

3. The future of town and parish council network meetings 

 



1 March N ERYC Preliminary enquiry on a community governance review. A review can make a number of 

recommendations relating to: 

a) Whether new parishes should be constituted  

b) Whether the areas of existing parishes should be altered (whether the boundaries of 

existing parishes should be changed) or whether existing parishes should be abolished  

c) Whether any changes should be made to electoral arrangements in parishes (this 

includes the number of seats on a parish council or the boundaries of wards in those 

parishes that are warded). Reviews, however, cannot be used to arbitrarily reduce the 

numbers of seats on a parish council because of long-standing vacant seats. It is 

important the size of a parish council reflects proper representation of the community 

it represents, notwithstanding any challenges the parish council faces in filling vacant 

seats. 

d) Whether parishes should be grouped under a joint council or an existing grouping 

arrangement should be dissolved. 

ERYC have asked whether Etton Parish Council is aware of any issues that it wishes to be 

considered as part of such a review. 

5 March  Y Humberside 
Police 

Beverely Rural Update 

         



 

 
 

 

 NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

 

 

 NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

File classification: NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED - NO DESCRIPTOR 

Parish/Town News 

Release 
 

 

 

Beverley Rural Ward January  2022 

 
 

 

 

Beverley and Rural Ward – December 2021 

 

 

 

Crime & ASB 
Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the ‘Find your 
Neighbourhood’ link. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      

1. What’s happening in Your Area  
 
 

Criminal damage reports   - Just two reports made across Beverley Rural Ward during December, the victim of one heard 

two loud bangs on her front door and upon investigation saw a male in dark clothing running towards Mill Lane in Leven, 

upon inspection of the door there is a crack to the lower part.  A beehive within victims field in Bishop Burton  has its lid 
removed, pushing over the hive exposing bees to the cold causing the hive to start to die off as a result, suspect also steals 

money from the honesty box from selling honey.  
 

Burglary reports – Two reports made during December, a detached empty property in Cherry Burton has been entered 
and an untidy search has been conducted, unknown if anything stolen from within.  A detached bungalow was entered in 

North Newbald after unknown persons have kicked the glass panes in the back door and turned the key that was in the lock 

to gain access.  Once inside  persons have entered all of the rooms and opened drawers and cupboards removing items and 
throwing them onto the floor before exiting as per entry method.   

 
Anti-social behaviour – There has been one ASB log with words of advice given. 
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2. Ward Priorities for January 2022 

 

 
 

Tickton Bridge ASB 

Due to the regular hi vis patrols in the area and Council led PSPO we have had no further calls for service during December, 

this is also due to a change in the weather.  The Neighbourhood Policing Teams tasking has been removed and will be 
reviewed in the Spring.  

 
 

Leconfield Barracks 

During the next few months our patrols will continue to check ASB hotspots the personnel frequent such as car parks and 

the Westwood and engage with them were we can and where it presents deal positively using ASB / Criminal frameworks. 
Checks on late turns have not identified any issues so far. 

 

Hare Coursing 
  

Neighbourhood Policing Teams will continue to make hi visibility patrols to the BEVERELY Rural areas required and assist Op 

Galileo as and when needed throughout the coming months. 

 

Flemingate/Beverley Leisure Centre  

Patrols will continue to conduct taskings around the Beverley NPT to support the other Beverley NPT areas, especially 
Flemingate and the Beverley Leisure Centre throughout January. 

 

 

Tickton/Walkington Meetings 
 
Parish Council meetings at Tickton and Walkington have been attended in December with no reported issues.  Patrols will 
continue to attend meetings when further dates are announced.   
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Crime Prevention Advice  

 

Preventing Residential Burglary 

 
Burglaries can often increase during the long darker nights in the winter months. 

Crime prevention doesn’t have to cost a lot of money – taking simple measures such as locking your doors and windows, not 
leaving valuables on display and using your alarm can significantly reduce your chances of being a victim. 

 
Burglars are often opportunistic thieves who prey on houses, garages, sheds and outbuildings. They seek out any opening 

that they can take advantage of, specifically doors and windows that are left open or unlocked or are easy to force.  

 
Please follow a security routine and check windows, doors and vehicles are secure before settling down for the evening. Visit 

our website for further advice www.humberside.police.uk/information-advice Please continue to report suspicious activity to 
the Police on 101 and in the event of an emergency – call 999 

 

 

  
  

       
Action 

During the winter months, members of the Beverley Policing Teams will continue to be out and about providing residents 

with advice on home security.  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

 

 

 NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

File classification: NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED - NO DESCRIPTOR 

Parish/Town News 

Release 
 

 

 

Drugs  
 
There has been a noticeable increase in the amount of drink spiking incidents reported not only to us but countrywide. 

 
The more information we receive the greater the chance we have to act on it. 
 

We would encourage anyone with information about drugs/drink spiking to call 101 or Crimestoppers 

anonymously on 0800 555 111.  

 

 

Drug dealers usually operate from busy locations to supply drugs to buyers. Things to look out for are: 

 Increased traffic from cars and pedestrians that only stops for short periods. 

 Activity or noise that is heavier at weekends, late at night or around paydays. 

 People loitering around a property during periods of heavy traffic. 

 People waiting in cars before or after visiting a property. 

 People parking around the corner or a few streets away and approaching on foot. 

 Money or parcels being exchanged through windows, letterboxes or under doors. 

 Small packets being exchanged for money 

 Debris including tin foil, small plastic bags, ‘wraps’, blister packs or syringes. 
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How you can help 

 
Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 

right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in 
which we all live and work. 

 
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal with any issues and also step 

up our patrols in the area. 

 
If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be given priority, please inform your 

local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team. 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

 

 

My Community Alert – sign up for free 

 

“My Community Alert” is a, free messaging system operated by Humberside Police and 

Humberside Fire & Rescue Service, giving you live information about incidents happening in your 

area. 

Choose how you receive messages, by either phone or email, how often you want to hear from 

us and about the issues that matter to you.  

 

When something happens that you’ve told us you want to hear about, your local officer will send 

you the details, whether that’s notice of a road closure due to a collision or a burglar who has 

been caught in a nearby garden. 

Subscribe to My Community Alert to be the first to know about issues that might affect you or 

your family. 
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Operation Yellowfin 
Op Yellowfin is a police operation to tackle the crime associated with motorbikes and off-road bikes. 

Front line officers continue to work alongside CID and our intelligence units to gather information about people we suspect 

of carrying out thefts and motorcycle related nuisance and crime. 
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Beverley Rural Ward March 2022 

 
 

 

 

Beverley and Rural Ward – February 2022 

 

 

 

Crime & ASB 
Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the ‘Find your 
Neighbourhood’ link. 

 

 
 

      

1. What’s happening in Your Area  
 
 

Burglary reports – Just one report made last month to a business premise off Wold Road after a shipping container on 
land is entered, a grinder is used to cut the lock off the gated doors, and once inside force an internal UPVC door to enter 

the container stealing property from within before exiting as per entry.  
 

 
 
 
 
Other news: 
 
Offenders brought to Justice during February 2022 
 

- One adult male issued a Warning after being found in possession of Cannabis, Holme Church Lane  
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Community Priorities for March 2022 

 

 
 

New: (L) Changes in the Highway Code. (R) Make the glove compartment the phone compartment whilst driving. 

 
 
 

 

1. Preventing Residential Burglary 
 

Burglaries have increased during the last three months with further reports across the East Riding in February 

where vehicle keys had been taken from within the property and used to steal the victim’s vehicle. 

 

There are plenty of simple steps motorists can take to prevent becoming a victim of Hanoi-style burglaries… 

parking your car in a garage if possible, keeping car keys out of view and easy reach, locking doors and windows, 

and using a wheel clamp.” 

 

Humberside Police also advise keeping valuable property hidden from view and making sure that lights are left 

on at various times, to give the impression that someone is home.  In addition to this, particular emphasis is 

placed upon the need for reliable and effective house alarms, secure door locks, windows containing locks and 

CCTV systems in place, where possible. 

 

As we enter Spring, our Policing Teams will continue be out and about providing residents with advice on home 

security.  
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Please follow a security routine and check windows, doors and vehicles are secure before settling down for the 

evening. Visit our website for further advice www.humberside.police.uk/information-advice Please continue to 

report suspicious activity to the Police on 101 and in the event of an emergency – call 999 

 

 

Standing Up For Hanging Up 

 

The laws around mobile phones are changing. It’s not just talking on a handheld phone that’s illegal whilst 

driving, but will include all functions e.g. texting, surfing, using social media etc. 

 

Put your phone away whilst driving 

 

#StandingUpForHangingUp 
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How you can help 

 
Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 

right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in 
which we all live and work. 

 
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal with any issues and also step 

up our patrols in the area. 

 
If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be given priority, please inform your 

local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team. 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

 

 

My Community Alert – sign up for free 

 
“My Community Alert” is a free messaging system operated by Humberside Police and Humberside Fire & Rescue Service, 

giving you live information about incidents happening in your area. 
Choose how you receive messages, by either phone or email, how often you want to hear from us and about the issues that 

matter to you.  

 
When something happens that you’ve told us you want to hear about, your local officer will send you the details, whether 

that’s notice of a road closure due to a collision or a burglar who has been caught in a nearby garden. 
Subscribe to My Community Alert to be the first to know about issues that might affect you or your family. 
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Beverley Rural Ward February  2022 

 
 

 

 

Beverley and Rural Ward – January  2022 

 

 

 

Crime & ASB 
Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the ‘Find your 
Neighbourhood’ link. 

 

      

1. What’s happening in Your Area  
 
 
 

Criminal damage reports   - Just one report made last month after a property in Leven has its living room window 
deliberately smashed.  

 

Burglary reports – Just one report made last month which involved unknown suspects removing cover from a boat which 
was moored up in Tickton, and force lock on cabin door to gain entry, once inside remove petrol canisters and life jackets 

from within before making off.  Enquiries are ongoing.   
 

MOWP reports – There has been one make off without payment reports at Sewell Garage in Home Church Lane involving 

two unknown males pushing a yellow and white off-road style motorbike not displaying vehicle registration plates and filling 
up before getting on bike and riding off, making no attempt to pay.   

 

Community Priorities for February 2022 
 
ASB -  Flemingate.    A number of individuals have been identified during enquiries and are currently being dealt with.  

Regular patrols will be in the area, and we continue to work with partner agencies, including site Security staff. 

 
Operation Yellowfin 
 

 
Op Yellowfin is a police operation to tackle the crime associated with motorbikes and off-road bikes.  Front line officers 

continue to work alongside CID and our intelligence units gather information about people we suspect of carrying out thefts 
and motorcycle related nuisance and crime. 

 
Please contact us on 101 or ring Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111 if you know who is responsible. 
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Operation Galileo – Poaching  
 

This continues all through winter. Please report any sightings on 101 to us.  
 

We are back meeting face to face with our partners from the ASB team, ERYC Housing, Schools, Humberside fire and 

Rescue and discuss those who are identified as causing issues within the community and those who are vulnerable and 
repeat victims of crime. Together we work to solve any issues raised.  

 
RuralTaskForce#OpGalileo 

hare coursing patrols conducted today across the #Holderness area. Please report any suspected rural, wildlife or heritage 

crime to police on 999 for incidents in progress with the #What3Words location, vehicle details & offender/dog descriptions. 

 

 
 
 
Coronavirus (Covid-19) 
As we move back to plan A, we encourage everyone to make sure that they follow the Government guidance and continue 
to stay safe. 
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ASB patrols on Flemingate and surrounding areas #inyourcommunity 
  

       

 

 

How you can help 

 

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 

right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in 
which we all live and work. 

 
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal with any issues and also step 

up our patrols in the area. 
 

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be given priority, please inform your 

local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team. 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

 

 

My Community Alert – sign up for free 
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“My Community Alert” is a free messaging system operated by Humberside Police and Humberside Fire & Rescue Service, 

giving you live information about incidents happening in your area. 
Choose how you receive messages, by either phone or email, how often you want to hear from us and about the issues that 

matter to you.  

 
When something happens that you’ve told us you want to hear about, your local officer will send you the details, whether 

that’s notice of a road closure due to a collision or a burglar who has been caught in a nearby garden. 

Subscribe to My Community Alert to be the first to know about issues that might affect you or your family. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



TOWN AND PARISH 

COUNCIL CHARTER 

Shared Values 

 selflessness; 

 integrity; 

 objectivity; 

 accountability; 

 openness; 

 honesty; 

 leadership; 

 professionalism; 

 mutual respect; 

 inclusion; 

 directness. 

Introduction 

Town and parish councils in their current form have existed since 

1894. Town and Parish Councils in the East Riding represent their 

local communities and, together with East Riding of Yorkshire  

Council, work in the interest of the people and communities of the 

area. Town and parish councils and East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

each have different powers, duties and responsibilities, but it is  

important that they work in close partnership to improve social,  

economic and environmental wellbeing in the East Riding.  

This charter has been written in response to a desire for closer  

working relationships expressed both to and by East Riding of  

Yorkshire Council’s Town and Parish Council Communication Review 

Panel (2019). It seeks to strengthen the relationships between town 

and parish councils and East Riding of Yorkshire Council by setting 

out  their shared aims, values and understanding in order that work 

between the two tiers of local government in the area are characterised 

by professionalism and mutual respect.   

 

Shared Aims 

Every council in the East Riding: 

 is democratically constituted to serve and represent its residents; 

 wants to serve its local community to the best of its ability; 

 wants to use its powers to make a positive difference to local  

people’s lives; 

 endeavours to work with other councils, public sector  

organisations and local businesses in service of local communities. 
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Shared Values 

 selflessness; 

 integrity; 

 objectivity; 

 accountability; 

 openness; 

 honesty; 

 leadership; 

 professionalism; 

 mutual respect; 

 inclusion; 

 directness. 

Shared Understanding 

While there are similarities between the services delivered by councils 

in the East Riding, the combination of services offered by each is  

different. Many residents do not understand this at the first point of 

contact but, ultimately, each council will recognise that they serve the 

same residents and will help them to speak to the right person to  

address their needs. Before East Riding of Yorkshire Council suggests 

that a resident contact their local town or parish council, its officers 

will check the relevant council’s website to consult its list of offered  

services.  

Different, too, are the services offered by East Riding of Yorkshire 

Council. While East Riding of Yorkshire Council delivers some  

services which are similar to those offered by town and parish  

councils, its services are delivered and prioritised on a different scale, 

taking into account the whole of the East Riding. This can cause  

differences in perspective between East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

and town and parish councils in relation to issues such as planning and 

the prioritisation of repair and maintenance works. Every council in 

the East Riding will maintain an awareness of its own priorities and 

those of other councils in relation to all matters it deals with. The 

term, ‘mutual respect’, is used in this charter to mean that each type of 

council, while undertaking different duties at different scales, will  

recognise that any other council should be treated as equal. 
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Communication and Respect 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council and town and parish councils need to communicate efficiently to ensure 

that each is providing the best possible service to residents and to one another. East Riding of  

Yorkshire Council appreciates that the main point of contact with a town or parish council is likely to be 

the clerk, and that many clerks are employed for a limited number of hours. East Riding of Yorkshire 

Council will endeavour to respond to clerks’ enquiries quickly, and town and parish councils will, where 

possible, address their enquiries digitally so that communication can be efficient, measurable and not  

reliant on everyone involved being available at the same time. East Riding of Yorkshire Council will  

communicate in ‘plain English’, avoiding the use of technical terms without proper explanation, and it will 

explain its responses and decisions. 



Shared Values 

 selflessness; 

 integrity; 

 objectivity; 

 accountability; 

 openness; 

 honesty; 

 leadership; 

 professionalism; 

 mutual respect; 

 inclusion; 

 directness. 

Sometimes, it is important to meet one another in person. East Riding 

of Yorkshire Council will hold town and parish member network 

meetings across the East Riding in order to facilitate discussions  

between town and parish councillors, clerks, ward councillors and 

council officers about issues relevant to the East Riding and to local 

communities. East Riding of Yorkshire Council will welcome town 

and parish councillors and clerks to observe any of its public meetings, 

and town and parish councils will welcome their local ward councillors 

to their public meetings. Town and parish councils will endeavour to 

attend meetings that are relevant to them and to engage with East  

Riding of Yorkshire Council’s consultation processes. 

Ward councillors are recognised as important conduits for  

communication between East Riding of Yorkshire Council and town 

and parish councils. Councillors at both the ward and parish tiers are 

committed to working effectively with one another for the benefit of 

local residents. 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council and town and parish councils  

understand that, despite their best efforts, individual councils may  

remain unsatisfied with certain outcomes or decisions. Town and  

parish councils will make use of East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s 

complaints and feedback systems and relevant appeals processes to 

highlight their concerns. East Riding of Yorkshire  

Council will treat complaints seriously and respond to them according 

to the timelines agreed in its procedures. In order to avoid this sort of 

situation, this charter promotes ‘directness’ as one of its shared values. 

What this means is that each type of council will be candid with the 

other; open and frank in its reasoning.  

While each council in the East Riding has adopted codes of conduct, 

according to which its members and officers are held accountable, this 

charter seeks to go further; to encourage an active effort to cultivate 

positive, forthcoming and productive relationships between councils. 

Representatives of all councils in the East Riding will address one  

another with respect and in accordance with the shared values set 

forth in this charter.  
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We, the undersigned, commit to working together in accordance with this charter: 

 

___________________________ 

Caroline Lacey 

Chief Executive of East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

 

___________________________ 

Councillor Jonathan Owen 

Leader of East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

 

___________________________ 

Councillor  

Chair of ______ Parish/Town Council 

 

___________________________ 

**** ***** 

Clerk to ______ Parish/Town Council 

 

Managing the Charter 

The aim of this charter is to make sure that East Riding of Yorkshire Council and town and parish councils 

are committed to working together effectively for the benefit of all residents of the East Riding. This final 

version has been written following a period of consultation with town and parish councils, but East Riding 

of Yorkshire Council continues to welcome feedback on the effectiveness of this charter. The charter will 

be reviewed, taking into account any feedback received from town and parish councils, at least once every 

four years. 
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February / March 2022 

 

Expenditure Authorised outside of the meeting for Noting 

 

 

 

Schedule of Accounts for Payment 

 

 

Item Description  Total (£) 
 

VAT (£) 

Alan Bravey 

Clerk – January / 
February Salary and 
PAYE 
 

179.12 

 

Wel Medical  (Clerk 
Expenses) 

Defib Pads 39.95 
7.99 

Item Description  Total (£) 
 

VAT (£) 

1) Alan Bravey 
 

 
March and April 
Salary  
 
 

£107.92 
 

 
 
 
 

 

2) HMRC  
March and April 
PAYE 

£71.20 

 

3) Zurich  
Insurance 
Premiums 

£370.91 

 

4) HM Land 
Registry 

OS Survey to 
register pond 

£40 

 


